
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 14, 2011 
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief David Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a septic plan as submitted for Lisa Harold, Map 207, Lot1. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for Timothy Egan for a carport on Map 210, 

Lot 3.25. 

Mr. Egan received a variance from the Board of Adjustment. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH, met with the Select board on Police Department business.  The 

cruiser was taken for work on the stability track that was completed under warranty.  The 

Chief notified the board that Sgt. Ball had backed into a car and there is little damage to 

the cruiser and minor damage to the car that was hit.  Chief Wentworth discussed a 

fundraiser for Lafayette School that he would like to participate in.  The board approved 

the Chief’s request and final details will be presented to the board at a later date.  Chief 

Wentworth is also working with Emerson Driving School doing presentations for the DE 

class.  

 

The Select board moved downstairs to meet with Gail Darrell from the Community 

Environmental Legal Defense Fund regarding writing an ordinance that will protect the 

health, safety and welfare of Sugar Hill citizens.  The board will work with CELDF and 

community members to draft an ordinance to bring before the voters at March Town 

Meeting 2012.  Representatives from Easton Select board were in attendance as well as 

about 20 people from both Sugar Hill and Easton. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of October 31, 2011 seconded 

by MS. CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, November 21, 2011 at the 

Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 
 

 

 

 


